Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Betty LaBua (MaineHousing),  Norm Maze (Shalom House), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voice),  Kate Easter (MCEDV), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Alice Preble (DHHS), Sara Wade (DHHS),  Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Tracy Allen (KBH), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Rota Knott (Tedford Housing), Meredith Smith (CHCS), Kelly Watson (MaineHousing), Elaine Grade (Knox County), Rachel Prentiss (Preble Street), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Donna Kelley (WCAP),  Aaron Geyer (City of Portland), Ginny Dill, (DHHS), Susanne Randall (Homeless Advocacy for All), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Rebekah Paredes (New Hope for Women),  Molly Sirios (BOL), Mike Shaughnessy (MaineHousing), Wes Phinney (YCSPI), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Abigail Smallwood (City of Biddeford), Kari Bradstreet (HJP), Gerald Botta (Home Inc.), Julie Davidson (Caring Unlimited), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Kat Freeman (Home Fires Consulting), Emily Flinkstorm Fair Tide), Joe McNally (Milestone), Christine ((Homeless Advocacy for All), Christina Dingus (MaineHousing), Jill Grazia (Shalom House), Melanie  Beaulieu (FVP), Boyd Kronholm (BAHS), Janice Lara Hewey (Catholic Charities), Melissa McEntee (Preble Street), Meredith Pesce (Amistad)and


Janice







Stephonie Gregg (YCSPI) and Kari Bradstreet (FVP).
[Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]
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Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting Minutes: Maine CoC 
Date: April 15, 2021, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Ring Central


1. Member Introductions:
Norm welcomed all in attendance. 
2. Review & Approval of Minutes: 
MCOC Minutes from the March meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.                                                                                                                                                      
Gerry made a motion to approve March’s minutes, Awa seconded. . No discussion. No objections. Passed unanimously. 
3. Big Thinking Topic: 
COVID 19 Continued Discussion:                                                                                                             Norm opened the discussion by asking for any updates concerning COVID 19.  Vaccine distribution is a major issue. The status of mobile clinics and the possibility of shelters hosting clinics are on hold due to the pause on the J and J vaccines. 
4. NOFA:                                                                                                                                                       The NOFA Committee will meet in May. There will be a NOFA at some point this year, the question as to when, is still unknown.  Scott reminded all grantees Lynne from Maine’s HUD field office will be contacting them directly for all required match documentation. 

5. Legislative Updates:                                                                                                                                   
· Federal: Cullen reported that on 3/29/21 the Biden administration announced an extension of the federal eviction moratorium through June 30, 2021, (not 9/31/21 as earlier reported) and greater enforcement of the moratorium’s protections. Cullen brought attention to President Biden’s “budget blueprint” which proposes a $9 billion or 15% increase to HUD’s budget from FY 2021. The proposal calls for: 
· 30.4 billion for tenant-based rental assistance (an increase of $46.23 billion) including expanding rental assistance through the Housing Choice Voucher program to 200,000 additional households, focusing on those who are experiencing homelessness or fleeing domestic violence; 
· $3.5 billion for Homeless Assistance Grants (a $500 million increase); 
· $1.9 billion for the HOME Investment Partnerships program (a $500 million increase); 
· $180 million to support 2,000 new homes for seniors and people with disabilities; 
· $85 for fair housing activities (a $12 million increase); 
· $800 million across HUD programs to rehabilitate public and affordable housing and provide energy-efficient upgrades; 
· $3.2 billion for public housing capital repairs; and 
· $295 million increase for CDBG, with additional funds targeted to historically underfunded and marginalized communities facing persistent poverty. 
· State: Cullen mentioned there are a plethora of bills the Homeless policy committee voted to support. They are as follows:
· LD 654, An Act to Create a Low Barrier Shelter Capital Project Funding Program
· LD 473 An Act to Create the Maine Rental Assistance and Voucher Program.
· LR 1923 An Act To Preserve Fair Housing in Maine
· LD 196 Resolve, To Ensure Access to Community Mental Health Services
· LD 787 An Act To Comprehensively Address Homelessness & Affordable Housing in  Maine
· LD 843 An Act To Create a Pathway to Housing Stability for Those at Risk of Entering and for Those Exiting Corrections Systems
· LD 827 An Act To Create a Pathway to Housing Stability for Homeless Young People and Those at Risk of Entering and Those Exiting Corrections Systems
· LD 196 Resolve, To Ensure Access to Community Mental Health Services 
· LD 512 An Act to Provide Intensive Case Managers to Counties That Do Not Have County Jails or Regional Jails
· LD 360 Resolve, To Reduce Barriers to Recovery from Addiction by Expanding Eligibility for Targeted Case Management Services	                                                          
      
6. SHC Updates:
Scott updated the committee by highlighting the key topics addressed during April’s Council meeting. The council was given a CES presentation by Mike, a system redesign data and dashboard presentation by Katie and a CSH update.  A task force for Transitions from Hotels has been formed to address the needs for housing when the FEMA hotels close. The council will address the growth of encampments in upcoming meetings. 

7. Long Term Stayers:
Cullen reported the Portland area LTS group has successfully placed a total of 325 people with a success rate of 94%.  No reports from the Bangor, Ellsworth and Brunswick areas. 

8. COC Board Update:
· Coordinated Entry Committee- Erin gave the committee update. TAC meetings will continue with Ellen Fitzpatrick as lead facilitator. The current focus of the committee is the assessment phase through which much time will be dedicated to identifying a new and equitable assessment tool.  Once the assessment phase has been drafted, stakeholders will have a chance to give feedback before the final plan is brought to the Board this summer.  Information sessions for all shelter providers have started with the goal of bringing them into the conversation for CES. 
9. Youth Action Board Update:                                                                                                                    No update for today’s meeting.                                                                                                         
11. Standing Committee Updates:
· NOFA- Did not meet.  Will meet next month.
· Monitoring: Mike shared the committee will start meeting again to discuss how to monitor with COVID and how to best employ HMIS data.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Resource Committee- Norm reported the committee is planning on a September training on the VAWA.  Requests have been made for trainings related to equal access, creating safety for LBGTQ Youth, GA and improving the PIT count process.
12. Next Meeting Agenda: 
· Big thinking topic: Continued Discussion – COVID-19 One Year Later: Lessons learned throughout the pandemic, strengths discovered, and what we can carry forward to the Continuum post-pandemic
· CSH Update with Sarah Gallagher
· All were invited to email Betty, Scott or chairs agenda suggestions.

Next MCOC meeting is scheduled for May 20, 2021 from 1:00-3:00 pm
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